MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. MEETING

  1st July 2006

MEETING OPENED: 7:30pm by Mark Taylor.

ATTTENDEES: As per attendance register.

WELCOME to VISITORS/GUESTS: New Member, Roger Schulz – has a 1969 Rover and a Blanetta IZH Motorcycle 1971. 

APOLOGIES: Jan Spriggs, Stan Dawes, Val Marden, Trevor Usher, Peter McKerlie. (refer to Attendance Register)

MINUTES of Previous Meeting: Moved by John Hills seconded by Neil Spriggs; accepted.

BUSINESS ARISING out of Minutes: Apology from Kathryn – will endeavour to get minutes out earlier. 

CORRESPONDENCE Out: Nil.

CORRESPONDENCE in: 
Magazines

· The Buzzer Box.

· The Grease Rag. (Whyalla)

· Crank Talk

· Klaxon News

· Smoke Signal

· SA Motor Magazine

Other

· Classic Cars Magazine - subscription papers and update club info form.

· Letter Apex club re Free Community Event on Wharf on 5th August – asking for Displays.

· Entry Form and information Pack from Bay to Birdwood 2006-07-14 

· Advertising info – Rotors & Drums Australia P/L

TREASURER’S Report: 

· Working account balance



$3167.47

· Rally account




$1,048.85

· Investment account




$2,091.53

· Previous month income



$   42.15 (Raffle,cans,m/ships)

· ACCOUNTS for Payment



$    85.90 (printing – Cec magazine)

· Bryan Press moved that this report be accepted, seconded by Judy McLeod; carried.

Rally Report:

· Derek  -Shanons will bring up info on the 23rd July (Numbers, Brochures, signs for cars)

· Joy has said she will open the Rally on the Saturday a/noon.

· Unable to obtain anyone for Musical Entertainment – will try to contact Gary Manion

      later (solo) 

· Cec’ daughter, Chris, has advised she will play keyboard and Sing (we will pay for her meal).

CLUB CAPTAIN’S Report 
· Franz  - Working Bee held on 17/6. 12 members came and a lot was achieved on the day. Thanks to those members. More will need to be held before the rally.

· Visit to Argadells was looked at for 9/10 September, but they are expecting a big group in.  The earliest we can get in as a group is 24/25 September, which is the weekend before the rally. This is too busy a time so it may be better to defer to early next year when weather is nicer. Agreed.

· 16th July is the Port Pirie Club’s visit; Bob Tancock, Ron Hewett and Cec have volunteered their sheds. Tanny’s shed after a quick morning tea, Cec volunteered to make scones, but we will provide Tea/Coffee and biscuits for morning tea, and after lunch we will visit Ron’s and lastly Cec’s sheds. 

We will have the Barbeque going at the clubrooms – meat, salads, and potato bake. Fruit Salad and ice cream for dessert @ $6.00 per head.  John Moss will organise the meat (Mark to remind him) Vicki, Marlene, Judy and Kathy Potato Bake,  Kathy and Joan Coleslaw, Kathy Pasta Salad, Norma Moss Potato Salad. Cec is to provide Dessert – Fruit Salad and Ice Cream. 

Franz has spoken to Sandra (PADARC) and they are holding their meeting tonight. We will need to contact her at the end of the meeting for confirmation of numbers -  Confirmation after talking to Sandra, there will be 30 members coming.

· August 19th was open. It was to have been the Tortoise and Hare Run but this will now be deferred to March 2007 due to weather. 

August 19th - Hitch and Co will organise a Mystery Run in their district. Meet at clubrooms at 9.00 am and depart at 9.30 am. Picnic lunch, BYO.

· Ramsay Village run – October 21st. will get numbers at September meeting.  Meet at 1pm at club to depart at 1.30 for drive. It will be organised that there will be walkers provided – 1/car.

CATERING Committee: Nil.

HISTORIC REGISTRAR’S Report: 

Mark advised he received a letter from Gordon Cowley, the secretary of the FHMCCC re the Special Interest Vehicle registration Scheme for modifieds – external looks original but has been modified underneath. Cost is same as Full Registration for 3 months, but have 12 months to use with Logbook same as Historic. 

GENERAL BUSINESS: 

· Mozzie and Mark to go to Port Pirie to see the man who prints stubby Holders, pens wine bags re pricing for the rally.

· Badges and plaques for Rally and sale – Mark requests the OK to go ahead and order them all with pins. Permission given to order 100 No.

· Mark advised the phone numbers on the sign have been updated.

· Cec asked that a detailed list of jobs be made available so members know what needs top be done. Mark advised that some jobs have already been assigned 

· e.g. the fascia needs to be measured and replaced – B Press to do.

· Sink cupboard in the shed

· Louvres need replacing

· Signs need repainting; the red paint on the garage has faded; check the shed for tins of paint.

· New room – display photos – tape photos to back of large sheet of acrylic sheet and put up for display.

· Gulf Torque – Cec requires any articles – buy swap & sell; articles; letters to editor

· Max advised that he has a large list of vehicles for sale from Marie Zanet, Widow of Joe Zanet, one of our members. There are 29 vehicles and 2 trucks. Most are complete – they range from Valiants, Fords, Standards, Suzuki 3 cyl 2 stroke with tray, Holden HK Belmont, WB Ute, KB25 Inter Truck, Bedford Truck; most are restorable with effort; The complete list is attached.

· John Hills asked was a vehicle still going on display at the front of the clubrooms.  Mark advised the jeep will be placed on a pile of sand – it needs to be cleaned up to look good.

· Neil said the shed needs to be cleaned up and sorted out. There are items in there that do not appear to be of any use e.g .old 50’s Roadhouse Boiler. Who put it there and why? Something needs to be done with the stationary engines also suggested a rack for the trestles and tables.

· Mark asked Franz for dates for Working Bees. They will be 8:30 am on the July 22nd and August 12th.  Please come along and help! BYO lunch.

· Ron Dawes requires a hub and brake drum for a Vespa 60 Scooter. Can anyone help please?

· Can any members who have access to email please advise their addresses to Mark at (cobra2@ozemail.com.au) so that minutes can be sent electronically. Thanks – Secretary.

· Vicki mentioned the club Polo Shirts with monogramme – she will bring them in next meeting A bulk order can be placed at Vipa Enterprises- cost $30 per shirt. Shirts need pockets, names and variety of sizes.

RAFFLE: Was drawn by Roger Schultz; won by John Hills.

NEXT MEETING: Thursday, 3rd August 2006at 7:30 pm.

MEETING Closed: 2015 (8:15pm) 

Cleaning ROSTER: 

· August 3rd – Vicki A & Ron Hewett.

· September 7th – Pat & Horrie Press.

· October 5th – Neil & Jan Spriggs.

· November 2nd – Iris & Graeme Herde.

· December 7th – Neville Hitch.

· February 1st – Kathryn & Mark Taylor.

· March 1st – Dennis Tozer.

· A key can be picked up from the clubrooms at the end of the meeting, or from Kathy at the TAFE front office, prior to the monthly meeting.
